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Subject:  
To study whether the intersection of Hoover Avenue and Garfield Avenue should be converted to an all-way stop 
intersection. 

 
Details:  
11/6/2023. This item was brought forward by Ald. Anderson as a referral to study the intersection of Hoover Avenue 
and Garfield Avenue to determine if it should change from a two-way stop with Garfield Avenue being stopped to 
an all-way stop controlled intersection. Engineering staff have reviewed this request and do not support changing 
the intersection to an all-way stop controlled intersection. Engineering recommends updating the faded pedestrian 
crossing signs on eastbound and westbound Hoover Avenue at Garfield Avenue to current standards. 

 
Options & Alternatives: 
None 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The cost for installing four (4) pedestrian crossing signs, two (2) ahead plaques, and two (2) downward left pointing 
arrow plaques would be around $400 and covered by the 2023 Building and Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140). 
 

      
 

Executive Recommendation: 
 The Department of Public Works recommends the updating the pedestrian crossing signage for eastbound and 
westbound Hoover Avenue at Garfield Avenue to current standards. 

 
 


